
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 11
11th of December 2018
Present:

Cllr. Mrs M Webber (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs I Hutchinson, Mrs J Johnson.  


12 members of the public. 
Police Report
Overall ASB in Culcheth is low as monitored by incidents being reported. 
Incidents being reported through 101 regarding youths on the roof of the Library. Details of youths passed to Police and being dealt with, no damage reported to the building.

Youths stealing/damaging the lights on the tree, no one identified from any footage.

Incidents of youths on motorcycles in Shaw street, one motorcycle identified and rider/owner has received a warning for riding in an unsociable manner.

No reports of Parking issues/ riding bicycles dangerously etc / drug related ASB. 

We do know that this is occurring but incidents need to be called in or reported through the public contact mailbox on the link provided below.

Burglary Dwellings - Culcheth - A small number reported whereby vehicles have been targeted. Warrington Burglary unit investigating. 

Burglary Others - Nothing reported

Vehicle Crime - As mentioned on the Burglary report

Violence. -Nothing reported linking the Public houses
NEWS.

Cannabis cultivation arrest at premises in Glazebury.

One youth being investigated for Damage to a security camera.

Members noted concern from members of the public about speeding on the A574 in Glazebury. They also noted that the report that no damage from youth activity on Culcheth Library roof was wrong. Both issues to be reported to the Police for action. The Clerk
11.1    Opening

The Chairman welcomed members of the public. 
11.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime item 6.3
11.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
There had been no requests for dispensations. 

11.2   Apologies for inability to be present
Cllrs. P Holmes and Mrs A Roberts.
11.3         Minutes of Meeting Number 10
Resolution 71/18
Members approved the minutes of the meeting held on 13th of November 2018 as a true record. 
11.4     Matters Arising 
Public Meeting – members noted that evidence of the increase in HGV movements along the A574, and deposits of mud from vehicles exiting the Ex-Trucks 2 Go site on to the A574 had been reported to the Borough Council.
11.5   Borough Councillor’s Report 
The next full meeting of the Council is on 17th December, and there would be a motion on the United Nations report on poverty in the UK. 

The new Leader of the Council will be Russ Bowden. 

The Council are working now on the budget for 2019/20 and serious revenue savings will have to be made. The budget will be presented at the February meeting. 

There would be a question from a member of the public relating to Warrington Borough Council’s financial policies at the 17th December meeting.
11.6
Reports from Sub-Committees

11.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle.
Members were reminded that the next meeting, scheduled for 7.00pm on the 18th December, will concentrate on setting the budget and precept request for 2019/20.

11.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

Members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 27th November 2018.
Members noted a good turnout of residents at the HS2 event, and that further local open events had been arranged at Culcheth Library on Saturday 15th December in the morning and Tuesday the 18th December in the afternoon.

11.6.3 Planning Sub-Committee 

Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item.

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 4th December 2018.
11.7 Applications for Financial Assistance

The members noted that no applications for financial support had been received.

11.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 72/18
Members approved accounts totalling £ 18882.72p for December 2018 for payment.
11.9. Chairman’s Communications
Members noted a letter from an individual member of a local Parish Council requesting support for a campaign to oppose land at Peel Hall being included in any future draft of the Local Plan. Whilst agreeing the principle of objection to the development of the Green Belt, they were concerned about the appropriateness of the request and that it may impact on the advice of the approved consultant.
Members noted letters of thanks from both Culcheth Scout Groups for donations received.

They also noted a letter of appreciation from a resident regarding the upgrading of the path on Culcheth Green.

They noted a letter from Neighbourhoods Board thanking the Parish Council for its support of the Christmas Toy appeal.
11.10 Date and Venue of Next Meeting

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 8th of January 2019 at Culcheth Centre, Jackson Avenue, Culcheth.
The Chairman closed the meeting and invited comments from the public

In response to concerns expressed about the increase in HGV movements and speeding on the A574 in Glazebury members agreed to attempt to get a Borough Council and Police representative to meet with Glazebury residents The Clerk
Members also noted concerns about the activities of property developers in the Glazebury area, and the impact of HS2, both on the Green Belt and on the area in general.
In response to a query about the Borough Council finances members noted that one of the ways the Borough sought to raise revenue was by using capital to buy and let property.
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